
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No, 300

Approved July 12, 2006

RESOLVED, That “Avenue of the Arts” be re-named to its former

name of “Brownell Street” from that point from Interstate Route 95 to Holden

Street, in order to substantially limit geographical confusion associated with the

much published street directions for the Mowry Nicholson House, a bed and

breakfast venue in Smith Hill.
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THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

CLERK
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June 19, 2006

To: Anna M. Stetson, Second Deputy City Clerk

From: Capt. James T. Nolette

Subject: Resolution to change the name of street

Dear Anna:

/

325 Washington St. * Providence, Rhode Island 02903 * (401)272-3121 * Fax:(401) 243-6464 * TDD #: (401) 831-3456

^OVIDE/V^

The Police Dept, sees no reason why the street named Avenue of the Arts be changed to Brownell St. 
This name change was directed by Councilwoman Young

Department of Public Safety, Police Department 
“Building Pride in Providence”
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June 26, 2006

Dear Ms. Stetson,

Please notify the Providence Fire Department if and when this change does occur.
•*

iricerely,
A-

325 Washington Street—Providence, Rhode Islnnd 02903 - (401) 243-6050

Ms. Lori L. Hagen, Second Deputy City Clerk
Providence City Hall, Department of City Clerk
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, Rliode Island 02903

Ttnthony DiGiuIi/uy
Acting Deputy Fi^Marshal

The Providence Fire Department offers no objection to the proposed street name change from 
“Avenue of tire Arts” to former name of “Brownell Street

Re: Proposed street name change from “Avenue of the Arts” to former name of “Brownell 
Street”.

George D. Calise 
Deputy Pirc Marshal

Providence Fire Prevention Division 
”Smoke Detectors Save Lives”

David D. Costa
Chief of Department

06/26/2006 15:09
*

George S. Farrell 
" Fire Mitrslml

David N. CiciHine
Mayor
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Providence. RI

June 26, 2006

Dear Ms. Hagen:

Botelho

ence, RI 02904-9998

cc; Beverly Prairie, Address Management Systems

‘I

Man'^ger Customer Service Operations
Pn

Let it be known that we have no objection to this petition; however, if this request is 
approved we would greatly appreciate notification so that we can update our address 
management systems accordingly. In addition please keep in mind that all addresses on 
Avenue of the Arts will need to be notified of the change so they can file a change of 
address with the Postal Service and notify their correspondents of their new address.

Thank you for bringing your pending proposal to our attention and affording the U.S. Postal 
Service the opportunity to provide you with input.

I am writing in response to your letter dated June 9, 2006 regarding the petition to the City 
Council requesting the name change of “Avenue of the Arts” from Holden Street to 
Interstate Route 95, to be reverted back to Brownell Street.

UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE

Lori L. Hagen
Second Deputy City Clerk
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street 
Providence, RI 02903

1 Corliss Street

Providence. RI 02904-9998
(401)752-5529
FAX; (401)752-5501



City of Providence

Rhode Island

DATE: June 9, 2006

TO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY: Lori L. Hagen, Second Deputy City Clerk

DISPOSITION: I have been directed by Councilwoman Balbina A. Young,

Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal s

and Planning to refer to you the accompanying resolution for

study, report and recommendation.

to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

•s

Chief David Costa
Providence Fire Department

Resolution Requesting that “Avenue of the Arts” be re-named 
to its former name of “Brownell Street” from that point from 
Interstate Route 95 to Holden Street, in order to substantially 
limit geographical confusion associated with the much 
published street directions for the Mowry Nicholson House, a 
bed and breakfast venue in Smith Hill.

Department of City Clerk 
MEMORANDUM

SECONDDEPUTY^i^y

Please report back in writing to the above-named

committee as soon as practical because the Committee would like



City of Providence

Rhode Island

DATE: June 9, 2006

TO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY: Lori L. Hagen, Second Deputy City Clerk

I have been directed by Councilwoman Balbina A. Young,DISPOSITION:

Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal ■-

and Plarming to refer to you the accompanying petition for study.

report and reconunendation.

Please report back in writing to the above-named

committee as soon as practical because the Committee would like

to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

J)

Colonel Dean Esserman
Providence Police Department

Resolution Requesting that “Avenue of the Arts” be re-named 
to its former name of “Brownell Street” from that point from 
Interstate Route 95 to Holden Street, in order to substantially 
limit geographical confusion associated with the much 
published street directions for the Mowry Nicholson House, a 
bed and breakfast venue in Smith Hill.

!

Department of City Clerk 
MEMORANDUM

^CityClMk
SECOND DEPUTY



CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND MAYOR DAVID N. CICILLINE

Clerk of Council

June 9, 2006

Dear Postmaster:

Very truly yours,

Claire E. Bestwick 
First Deputy

Anna M. Stetson 
City Clerk

DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK 
CITY HALL

I have been requested by Councilwoman Balbina A. Young, Chairwoman of the 
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning, to forward to you the attached 
matter now pending before the said Committee.

Daniel J. Doyle, Jr., Postmaster
United States Post Office
1 Corliss Street
Providence, RI 02904-9998

It is also requested that you review the attached matter and report your findings and 
recommendations to the above-named Committee as soon as practical because the Committee 

,, would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

Lori L. Hagen 
Second Deputy

Lori L. Hagen
Second Deputy City Clerk



No. 300

Approved July 12, 2006

RESOLVED, That “Avenue of the Arts” be re-named to its former

name of “Brownell Street” from that point from Interstate Route 95 to Holden

Street, in order to substantially limit geographical confusion associated with the

much published street directions for the Mowry Nicholson House, a bed and

breakfast venue in Smith Hill.

--r hxlou
Anna M. Stetson
City Clerk
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RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
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THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND ANO PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

A true copy.
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June 19, 2006

To; Anna M. Stetson, Second Deputy City Clerk

From: Capt. Janies T. Nolette

Subject: Resolution to change the name of street

Dear Anna:

t

325 Washington St * Providence, Rhode Island 02903 * (401)272-3121 * Fax:(401)243-6464 * TDD #: (401) 831-3456

The Police Dept, sees no reason why the street named Avenue of the Arts be changed to Brownell St. 
This name change was directed by Council woman Young

Department of Public Safety, Police Department 
"Building Pride in Providence”

Doc Nos 00147715
Books SISI



I rt-sju.4012436495

300

Street”.

Dear Ms. Stetson,

Please notify the Prondence Fire Department if and when this change does occur.

irf^rely,

325 Woahington Street—Providence, Rhode Isliitid 02903 - (401) 243-6050

O 
O

"Anthony DiGitiJi
Acting Deputy Fi^Marshal

George D. Calise
Deputy Fire Marshal

The Providence Fire Department offers no objection to the proposed street name change from 
“Avenue of the Arts” to former name of “Brownell Street

Providence Fire Prevention Division 
^^Smoke Detectors Save Lives”

David D. Costa
Chief of Department

05/25/2005 15:09

George -S. Farrell
■ Fife Marshal

David N. Cioilline
Mayor

00147715 
ISl Page:
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§55 Ms. Lori L. Hagen, Second Deputy City Clerk
Providence City Hall, Department of City Clerk

Q 25 Dorrance Street
^2^ Providence, Rliode Island 02903
ij 0

l^e; Proposed street name change from “Avenue of the /.rts” to former name of “Brownell



301Book = SISI
Providence, RI

June 26, 2006

Dear Ms. Hagen:

Sinewy,

ence, RI 02904-9998

cc: Beverly Prairie, Address Management Systems

Thank you for bringing your pending proposal to our attention and affording the U.S. Postal 
Service the opportunity to provide you with input.

I am writing in response to your letter dated June 9, 2006 regarding the petition to the City 
Council requesting the name change of “Avenue of the Arts” from Holden Street to 
Interstate Route 95, to be reverted back to Brownell Street.

Gerald A. Botelho [y
Mai^ger Customer Service Operations 
Pr<

Lori L. Hagen
Second Deputy City Clerk 
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street 
Providence, RI 02903

Let it be known that we have no objection to this petition; however, if this request is 
approved we would greatly appreciate notification so that we can update our address 
management systems accordingly. In addition please keep in mind that all addresses on 
Avenue of the Arts will need to be notified of the change so they can file a change of 
address with the Postaf Service and notify their correspondents of their new address.

' UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE

1 CoRUSS Street

Providence, RI 02904-9998 
(401)752-5529 
FAX; (401)752-5501

Doc No s 00147715 
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